Page 1 of 3

Longstone Community Council

Approved minutes of the Zoom meeting held on Monday 9 November 2020 at 7:30 pm. 



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1 Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Rosalind Lennie, Margaret Campbell. 
Co-opted members
John Allan (Vice-Chair), Lily Campbell (by telephone link). 
Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

Cllr Denis Dixon 
In attendance

none

Public visitors: 3 inc. Cllr Susan Webber of Pentland Hills ward.
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Gavin Corbett.

2
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 12 October 2020 were approved and adopted.
3 Police crime report
none
4 Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda:
none
5
Planning and development

5.1
Kingsknowe Roadhouse redevelopment as housing: 
DD had received an update which declared that the application was being progressed and it may come before the Development Management Subcommittee early in 2021. 
5.2
Student flats in Slateford (site of Westside Motors): no activity.

5.3
Conversion of Slateford House and Chalmers Memorial Hall: work is evident inside.

5.4
Smart’s proposal to redevelop the former Booker site: 

Awaiting planning application.

6
Reports from any LCC member attending meetings obo LCC

6.1
MC on ReDrawing Edinburgh. MC drew attention to LCC about the following events concerned with this project: 
1

Online exhibition … see YouTube Redrawing Edinburgh or City of Edinburgh : Libraries. (I was disappointed to see only one Longstone photograph in this collection so I shall enquire why at next Steering Group meeting!);
 2
On 2 November 2020, the Lord Provost officially ‘launched’ ReDrawing Edinburgh: Centenary & Commemoration of the Extension of the City of Edinburgh (2 November 1920). His address was also published in Edinburgh Evening News 1 November 2020;
3

There three more YouTube videos to view : Inch Housing and Municipal Leith;
4

Lothian Buses: while LB are unable to provide a ‘dedicated bus’ (as was intended), there will an ‘internal bus’ video about Edinburgh transport in 1920 (Transport and Tramways Act)
7
Environment 
7.1
Traffic congestion in Redhall Grove:  In the absence of Alan Gordon, there is still no update on this congestion caused by cars bringing pupils all at the same time as minibuses bring people to Redhall School. SC agreed to consult CEC again re closing the Grove at peak times. 
7.2
Graffiti : 

SC reported his exasperation with CEC’s Graffiti Project Officer.

7.3
Prison Path:  

SC read out an email from a member of the Spokes Planning Group who had discovered that the path (at our end called ‘Burnside’) had been an important route for care workers who live in Longstone but work in Stenhouse. The path is now completely closed and its future is in doubt. SPG found that the Longstone Inn and damaged neighbouring properties are due to be demolished and that the bridge over the Murray Burn is ‘in danger’. A solution might be a temporary bridge further up the Burn. DD told us that CEC was trying to find the owner of the path. SC agreed to ask the Bridges dept re the dangerous bridge.
7.4
Flooding in Redhall Park: 


SC reviewed the background to this matter and how Roads had been called in to resolve it. Lately they had found a missing manhole on the line of the mystery drain and proposed to create a soakaway connecting it to the drain so as to deal with water collecting in a small area of the Park. 
7.5
Land ownership: 

SC explained that the ownership of an area of land which included the ‘Tunnel’ path from Lanark Rd to the subway was unknown (he exhibited a plan). It is not CEC property. He sought agreement to search via the Scottish Land Register to find the owner; this would involve a fee of £20 +VAT initially. SC thought that we should not have land in our area where the ownership is unknown and that, in this case, the owner could be approached to restore the path and help in dealing with the flooding in the subway. The flood is preventing a search for the manhole at the head of the mystery drain. The site is adjacent to 208 Lanark Rd, the owner of which took part in the meeting. Cllr Webber suggested that we contact the Flood Control Team on the matter (she showed their email address) and ask to see a report on flooding. After considerable discussion SC was given authority to try to find the owner of the ‘Tunnel’ path ground. 
7.6
Floating bus stops
There was considerable discussion of this proposal to install ‘floating bus stops’ on Lanark Road and Longstone Rd/Inglis Green Rd (it was pointed out that this aspect of the proposal has now been suspended). It was clear that there is no support for the proposal although there was a view that cyclists should not use the towpath where there is a conflict with pedestrians and dog-walkers and that, instead, safe provision for them should be made on the roads. One resident asked us to consider his written deposition and submit it to CEC for the meeting of the Transport and Environment Cttee for its meeting on 12 November. As a cyclist, he prefers the level towpath to steep hills on roads. Another resident pointed to the probability that the cycle ways at the kerbside will prevent not only general parking but access for emergency service vehicles. SC was to draft a response to CEC’s proposals and circulate it to LCC members.
8
Councillor’s reports
none
9
Treasurer’s report 


SC reported payments since the last meeting as follows:
19 Oct, donation to Riding4theDisabled -£57.50; 23 Oct, wreath -£36; 22-30 Oct, cleared cheques totalling -£300; Balance to date: £1706.75.

10
Correspondence

none

11
AOCB.


DL referred to the problem of cyclists on the towpath who, despite signs, do not slow down and/or use warning signals (some don’t even have that equipment).
12
Next meeting was agreed for 14 December via Zoom. 


SC/13nov20
